
Friday  12th September 2025 

 I start this newsletter with some sad news. 

Earlier in the week the cunning fox managed to get into the 

animal enclosure on the north. It killed 6 of the chickens without eating any. We will be 

keeping the shutters down until we can ensure the enclosure is secure again. 

It is the first full week back and the children have been learning about sustainability as well as setting 

their class charters and exploring the new vision and values. 

Year 6 are hard at work preparing their school captain speeches. They will present them to the rest of the 

school on Monday. As always, we will have a captain and vice-captain from each class. 

For year 6 parents we will be posting on the app and the website the secondary school open days and 

the brochure that helps you with the process and making this very important decision. The key thing is 

not to be late with your application. We say this every year and every year we have children disappointed 

as theirs was a late application. We will also have the information out at the year 6 coffee mornings. 

Thank you to Miss Mozir and the reception team. The children in reception have settled well with their new 

routines. Thank you, parents, for all your support too.  

Five parents attended the parent council meeting on Tuesday. We spent time looking over the new vision 

and values.  

The aim of the Parent Council is:  

• Give parents an insight into how the school is run 

• Allow the Senior Leadership Team to understand better the views of parents on matters concerning the school 

• Contribute to addressing the school’s priorities 

• Continue to build on the relationship between the school and the wider community 

• Contribute to the monitoring and improvement of teaching and learning 

As a member we ask you to: 

• Attend half-termly meetings 

• Represent the interests of all parents within the class you represent 

• Contribute to discussions and ideas concerning the schools’ priorities 

• Interview teachers and pupils with the help of the Senior Leadership Team 

We just need one parent from each class to attend and then to feed back to other parents in 

the class. There is a page on the website explaining more about it and what we have looked 

at in the past. The next meeting will be the 11th November and the focus will be Power 

Maths.  

I look forward to seeing you all later and hope the weather stays fine for our party in the 

playground.  

Best wishes  

Miss Jennings—Headteacher 



 

SEPTEMBER  Article 28 Access to Education 

 

 

12th  Party in the Playground—end of the day 

until  5.30pm  Refreshments on sale 

 

15th Year 6 School Captain presentations & elections 

 

16th—PTA AGM 9am North site  

 

22nd—26th Blackbird & Barn Owl swimming 

 

23rd  Coffee mornings  

-26th  

 

Tuesday morning—North—Reception 

   South year 1 & 6  

 

Wednesday morning  North—1 and 6 

    South—Reception 

 

Thursday morning  North 2 & 4  

   South 3 & 5  

 

Friday morning  North 3 & 5  

   South 2 & 4  

 

30th  School Council tour of Parliament  
 
  
 

SPECIAL DATES 
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A small improvement 
on last week but still 

needs to be much             
better! 

ATTENDANCE        

PERCENTAGE BY 

CLASS  

Form % 
R Grouse 76.44% 
1 Cuckoo 82.27% 
4 Woodpecker 82.73% 
5 Swan 85.71% 
R Goldfinch 89.04% 
3 Kinglet 89.20% 
1 Chaffinch 89.88% 
2 Mallard 90.30% 
2yr North AM 90.91% 
6 Barn Owl 91.48% 
5 Sparrow 91.88% 
R Goldcrest 92.51% 
3 Kingfisher 92.58% 
4 Wren 92.70% 
6 Buzzard 92.86% 
1 Crow 93.00% 
2 Magpie 93.60% 
2 Merlin 93.61% 
5 Skylark 94.31% 
4 Wagtail 94.59% 
4 Waxwing 94.68% 
1 Chiff Chaff 94.92% 
2 Moorhen 95.00% 
R Goose 95.28% 
3 Kittiwake 95.64% 
6 Blackbird 95.88% 
5 Swallow 96.21% 
3 Kestrel 98.33% 



The vision is: 

 Everyone aims high 

Everyone is included 

Creativity is valued 

Then we have values: 

 Respect 

 Integrity 

 Inclusivity 

 Creativity 

 High Aspirations 

 Lifelong learning 

 

Parent Help in school 

There are lots of ways you can support your child in 

school.  

PTA  - Parent Teacher Association—to help organise 

events and help raise funds for the school which we 

use to pay for theater trips,   pantomimes, residen-

tials, books, sound systems, ipads and much more.  

We will have the Annual General Meeting next Tuesday at 9am on North site . Everyone is welcome.  

 

 

Parent Council-The Mission Grove Parent Council was set up with the intention of improving parental 

engagement at the school. Check the website here for more information. At the upcoming coffee 

mornings we will be getting a parent from each class to sign up. There is a meeting next Tuesday 

(10th) at 9am on North.  

Parent Governors—We have 3 Parent Governors and all positions are currently taken.  

 

We are continuing with what is now becoming an annual event - PARTY IN THE PLAYGROUND. It is a 

chance for you to meet other parents in a relaxed atmosphere. Weather permitting we will have burgers 

and chips and refreshments on sale.  
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